MOJAVE GROUP

September 10, 2024

To whom it may concern:

ANYA Apartments LLC is writing to request a 2nd Extension of Time for the development of the
previously approved 22-0438-EQT1 which was approved by the City of Las Vegas Planning
Commission on October 11, 2022. We are in the middle of obtaining construction financing for
the project. However, we do not believe that the financing will be completed prior to the
expiration date set in the approved entitlements. We are asking for an Extension of Time to
complete the financing process.

Thank you and feel free to contact me with any questions.

Shaun Kriedeman
CEO

24-0489

09/16/2024
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